
 
Dear Part III student, 
 
Please find below some further information on what to expect over the next couple of weeks. 
 
Exam results 
 
If you sat the pass/fail exam in the first assessment period, your exam results should be 
available within a day or two following the final Part III examiners meeting, which will take 
place on Monday, 29 June 2020. You will be able to see whether you passed by logging in to 
your CamSIS account, and you will be notified by email once this information is available. 
The marks on individual papers will be emailed to you (and made available to your Director 
of Studies) shortly afterwards. 
 
Transcripts 
 
After extensive discussions with the University and within the Faculty, taking into account 
feedback we have received from students over the past two months, it has been decided that 
transcripts will be handled as follows. 
 
Your University transcript will show an overall pass/fail for the examination, and a list of the 
papers you sat for the pass/fail examination. In view of the nature of the examination, it will 
not show the marks you obtained on the individual papers, nor will it show an overall 
percentage mark for the examination.  
 
Alongside the University transcript you will be provided with a formal Faculty statement 
which will, in addition to the overall pass/fail classification, show the marks you obtained on 
each paper as well as an overall percentage mark. It will also contain contextual information 
on the nature of the examination this year. The Faculty statement will be emailed to you 
within a couple of days of results being released. 
 
The University has confirmed that the University transcripts of those students who choose to 
sit the later, standard examination will be updated subsequent to that examination. 
 
Graduation 
  
Graduation is a College matter and all queries concerning graduation should be addressed to 
your College.  
 
The University has confirmed that the first available graduation date for both MMath and 
MASt students following the release of the pass/fail examination results is Wednesday, 8 July 
2020. Further information about subsequent degree ceremonies is available 
at https://www.cambridgestudents.cam.ac.uk/your-course/graduation-and-what-next/degree-
ceremony-dates.  
 
The University has further stated that graduation will be in absence only this summer. If you 
wish to graduate in absence at the 8 July congregation you must apply either via the 
graduation tile on your CamSIS self-service by 5pm on Tuesday, 30 June 2020, or directly to 
your College by the same deadline if your College does not use the graduation facility of 



CamSIS. Please note that you do not have to wait to apply until you have received your 
examination results.  
 
Students who wish to sit the later, standard examination are reminded that they do not need to 
delay graduation. 
 
With best wishes, 
Julia 
 
 
Dr Julia Wolf 
Director of Taught Postgraduate Education 
Faculty of Mathematics 
University of Cambridge 
Email: director-tpe@maths.cam.ac.uk 
 
 
 


